
Halloway – Agenda Item 14 
 
History: 
 
It is not possible to create a footway using the existing road along Hollow Way in the National Speed 
Limit section as the road is too narrow. It would therefore be necessary for the footway to go on 
land that is not in the ownership of Wiltshire Council. 
 
The possibility of using land belonging to MoD on the side opposite to Lillybrook was investigated 
between Brook Lane and 31 Bradenstoke. The physical aspects of constructing a footpath were 
discussed and it was deemed possible, however this would involve moving the perimeter fence of 
MoD Lyneham. Permission to do this was refused by the relevant department. 
 
A discussion also took place with the owners of Lillybrook about using some of their land, however 
there was no straightforward solution there either. 
 
If land could be obtained, the cost of putting in a footway is likely to be considerable (Frank has 
some previous costings) and evidence of need would be required. 
 


